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To 


THE CHAIRMAN cum MANAGING DIRECTOR, 

TANGEOCO, 

Chennai-600 002. 


Lr.No.GSfTN EBES/F1/0.177 12021! Ot. 17.02.2021 . 

Respected Sir, 

Sub: 	 Issuing of AE/Elec. promotions by internal selection for the eligible left 
out persons qualified through Vinayaga Missions University and Periyar 
Maniammai University- Matter pending for long time - Urgent action 
requested - Regard ing 

Ref: 	 1. Memo No. 036905/G.13/G .1 31/2019, dated 29.05.2019. 
2. Lr.No.GSfTNEBES/F11 022&23 /2019, Ot. 28.08.2019. 
3. Lr.No.GSfTNEBES/F11 0 .84/2020, Ot. 12.05.2020. 
4. Lr.No.GSfTNEBES/F11 O. 12021, Ot. 17.02.2021 . 
5. F.No. AICTE/P&AP/Misc/20201766 

Assistant Engineer 1 Electrical promotions by internal selection was issued 

to 277 persons vide reference - 1 cited above. Persons who had completed Bachelor's 

Degree in Engineering had applied for this AE post. But in that promotion list, some of 

the persons who had qualified through Vinayaga Missions University, Salem and 

Periyar Maniammai University, Vallam had been left out. 

Having learnt from the Personnel Management that the promotions to 

these persons had been kept on hold due to lack of clarity in certain credentials of the 

Universities concerned, we rem inded that AE Promotions had been issued for similar 

cases all along in the previous years and hence represented to do the same in the 

current batch also. 

mailto:tnebes@yahoo.co.in


Continuation Sheet 

Tamil Nadu Electricity Board Engineers' Sangam 

After much insistence Board had requested clarification from UGC on the 

Universities concerned and got reply in this matter. It's almost quite long since then and 

the matter is still kept idle despite receipt of clarification from UGC in this regard. 

Numerous representations from the individuals and our Sangam had gone unheeded 

which is worrying. The promotions to the concerned individuals has been kept on hold 

for almost a couple of years which isn't quite justifiable. 

We learn that recently AICTE had sent a letter to our Board Secretary vide 

reference - 5 cited above which clearly states that prior to 2017 it is not mandatory for 

Deemed to be Universities to take AICTE approval for conducting Technical courses. 

The persons overlooked for Assistant Engineer promotions fall under th is category and 

are eligible for their legitimate promotions. 

Hence to do justice in the matter, we sincerely req uest the Respected 

Chairman cum Managing Director to instruct the Chief Engineer I Personnel to take 

adequate steps immediately to resolve th is matter and issue 

• 	 Assistant Engineer promotions to all the eligible left out persons and 

• 	 Issue re-designation orders as Assistant Engineers for those left out 

persons, who had been promoted as Junior Engineer I I Grade 

during this intermittent period 

without delay, at the earliest please. 

Thanking you, Sir, 
Yours sincerely, 

~ 
(V.s. sAMPATHKUMAR) 

General Secretary. 


